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Newsletter No 10 April 7th 2022  

 
Dear Families, 

 

In the middle of January, I was 

worried that we would not 

return to school to commence 

the school year.  Luckily this did 

not occur and we can happily 

say that we have just about 

completed everything on our 

calendar this term.  My hope is 

that we will continue to keep 

our school open this year and 

continue our return to normality.  

I would like to take this 

opportunity to thank all in the St 

Patrickôs community for the 

manner in which everyone has 

done their best to ensure our 

students receive the best 

possible education this term.   

 

ANZAC DAY  

The familiesô of St Patrickôs 

school have been invited to 

participate in the Mentone RSL 

ANZAC Day March on 

Monday the 25th of April.  
Parents and children are invited 

to meet me (Mrs Soulsby) at the 

World War One War Memorial 

Arch on Mentone Parade at 

8.30am. We will then proceed to 

The Memorial Park on Mentone 

Parade to take part in the 

commemorative service where 

St Patrickôs school will lay a 

wreath at the monument. At the 

conclusion of the ceremony, 

morning tea will be provided at 

the Mentone RSL, entry is via a 

gold coin donation.  

 

HOUSE ATHLETICS 

CARNIVAL  
Yesterday was a fabulous day as 

we had our Year 3-6 Athletics 

Carnival at Dolamore Oval.   

 

I would like to congratulate and 

thank the students, staff and 

parents as we supported each 

other at the carnival.  We 

completed all the track events in 

great time and then enjoyed the 

relays for all levels. 

 

Thanks to Mrs Connell for 

organising the carnival.  

Congratulations to Gold team on 

winning the carnival and the 

results for the day are as follows: 

 

ATHLETICS RESULTS:  

GOLD  1434 

RED  1150 

BLUE  983 

GREEN 920 

 

We also congratulate our Year 6 

students who won the 

outstanding athlete award for 

2022.  The winners are: 

Girl: Serena Lee 

Boy: Freddie Elliott 

 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2023 

If you have a child starting next 

year, please come to the office 

to collect an enrolment pack. 

We will be happy to conduct 

tours for parents who have 

younger children starting next 

year. Enrolments for 2023 will 

close on Friday 29th April.  

 

PREP AND YEAR 6 WINE 

AND CHEESE NIGHT 

Our Year 6 parents are hosting 

the combined Year 6 and Prep 

Wine and Cheese Night in the 

hall tonight from 6:30pm.   

 

EASTER RAFFLE  

Thank you to our P&F for 

organising the raffle and to all 

our families for donating Easter 

Eggs.  It was great to have so 

many mums at school today 

assisting with putting the 

hampers together. 

HOT CROSS BUNS  

Thank you to the P&F for 

organising our Hot Cross Buns.  

We hope our students enjoy 

their morning tea tomorrow. 

 

SCHOOL LEVIES  

We would appreciate it if 

families could ensure all levies 

are paid by Friday 8th April.  

 

STAFF NEWS 

Signoria Caliri will be on Long 

Service Leave for Term 2.  We 

have decided to replace Italian 

with a public speaking program 

for the term for all classes.  Mrs 

McNicholas, Mr Dooley and 

Mrs Corp will be leading this 

program for the term.   

 

As per my letter to families 

yesterday, I will also be on LSL 

at the commencement of term 2.  

I will be travelling to Perth with 

my wife Anne for the first two 

weeks of the term. Mrs Soulsby 

will be Acting Principal and Ms 

Smith will be Acting Deputy 

Principal while I am away. 

 

END OF TERM 

The term will end on Friday 8th 

April at 1pm. 

Term 2 will commence on 

Tuesday 26th April at 8:50am.   

We will have a school assembly 

at 9:00am which will include an 

ANZAC day service. 

 

We would like to wish all our 

families a very Happy and Holy 

Easter and we look forward to 

welcoming everyone back to St 

Patrickôs next term. 

Best wishes  

 

 

Tim Noonan  
Principal  

16 Childers Street Mentone 3946 

Phone: (03) 9583 5033 Fax: (03) 9583 6915 

Email: principal@spmentone.catholic.edu.au 

Website: www.spmentone.catholic.edu.au 
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TERM 1 & 2 2022 

 
Week 10 Mon 4th April 9.00am Assembly ï Prayer 3DO/Disposition 6SL  

Easter egg donations end today 

Tues 5th April 9.15 am  Mass ï parents welcome  
 

Wed 6th April  Years 3-6 House Athletics Carnival 

Thurs 7th April 6.30-8.30pm Prep & Year 6 Wine & Cheese Evening 

Fri 8th April  
1.00pm 

Hot Cross Bun Day! 
Easter Raffle prizes drawn today! 
End of Term! 

Sat 9th April   

Sun 10th April   

Term 2 
Week 1 

Mon 25 April No School  
 

ANZAC DAY  

 
(Refer to flyer in this Newsletter) 

Tues 26th April 8:50am 
9.00am 

School returns Term 2 

Assembly ï Prayer ï Year 6 

Wed 27th April 7.00pm First Communion Family Workshop 

Thurs 28th April  
3.20pm 

Cross Country Carnival ï Dolamore Oval 
Second hand Uniform sales ï school deck 

Fri 29th April   

Sat 30th April   

Sun 1st May   

Week 2 Mon 2nd May 9.00am Assembly ï Prayer 
2023 Prep Interviews times will be sent via email this week 
STEM Showcase ï 6RO 

Tues 3rd May 8.00am 
9.15am 

Motherôs Day Breakfast ï School Hall ï booking via Operoo 
School Mass 
STEM Showcase ï 5MI 

Wed 4th May  
7.00pm 

STEM Showcase ï 5CA 
First Communion Family Workshop 

Thurs 5th May 9.00-11.00am Motherôs Day Stall ï school hall 

Fri 6th May   

Sat 7th May   

Sun 8th May   
 

Happy Motherõs Day! 
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2022 TERM 2 CALENDAR  

 
 
Term 2: Tuesday 26th April - Friday 24th June 
 

¶ Interhouse Cross Country              Thursday 28th April 
¶ Motherôs Day Breakfast & Mass  Tuesday 3rd May 2022 

¶ First Communion Family Workshop  Wednesday 4th May 
¶ Mothersô Day stall    Thursday 5th May 

¶ District Cross Country    Monday 9th May (backup 19th) 
¶ National Testing                Tuesday 10th - Thursday 12th May  

¶ 2023 Prep interviews    Wednesday 11th May 

¶ Interschool Sport T2 Rd 1   Friday 13th May  

¶ Family Week     Monday 16th - Friday 20th May 

¶ 2023 Prep offer of placement sent  Monday 16th May   

¶ First Communion Commitment Mass  21st/22nd May 2022 

¶ Mass Our Lady Help of Christians.      Tuesday 24th May 2022 

¶ Andrew Chinn Workshop .            Wednesday 25th May  

¶ Interschool Sport Rd 2   Friday 27th May 

¶ Division Cross Country   TBC 

¶ Yr 6 Confirmation Enrolment Family  Mass  28th/29th May 2022.   

¶ Yr 3 First Communion                         Wednesday 1st June 2022 

¶ Interschool Sport Rd 3   Friday 3rd June    

¶ Pentecost Mass.        Tuesday 7th June 2022 

¶ Confirmation Information Night  Wednesday 8th June 2022 

¶ Interschool Sport Rd 4   Friday 10th June 

¶ Queenôs Birthday Holiday   Monday 13th June 2022 

¶ Yr 6 Confirmation City Retreat.           Tuesday 14th June 2022   

¶ Regional Cross Country    Wednesday 15th June  
¶ Interschool Winter Finals   Friday 17th June & 24th June  

¶ Parent/Teacher Interviews   Monday 20th and Wednesday 22nd June  

¶ Winter Girls Sport Gala Day   Tuesday 21st June  
¶ AFL Girls Gala Day     Wednesday June 22nd (backup 23rd)  

¶ Term 2 ends     Friday 24th June       
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PUPIL OF THE WEEK ï TERM 1 WEEK 10 
 

Class Student Reason 

PAD Emily H For showing great focus with her school work particularly when she is decoding new words.  Well done Emily. 

PMU Hannah 
P 

For her great enthusiasm to learn and for coming back to school with a smile on her face. Hannah always tries to 
follow the rules and is a great listener! Keep up the great work Hannah! 

PLA Ruby For connections between our class story and her own experiences. Well done Ruby for sharing your knowledge of 
Australian animals. Keep it up! 

1VE Jack K For his enthusiastic contributions to class discussions. Jack is always willing to share his text to self-connections 
with others during shared reading. Keep up the excellent work Jack! 

1TH Jack B For trying his very best to improve his writing skills. Jack has been working hard to make sure he writes with neat 
handwriting and with the correct formation. 

2DC Thomas 
M 

For showing great determination and persistence to solve a range of addition equivalence problems. Keep up the 
excellent work! 

2LA Zachary 
B 

For his ability to persevere when Maths tasks are challenging. He has become so excited about his ability to 
achieve and do well in Maths. Well done Zach! 

2UN Elliott N For listening to feedback from the teacher and taking this on board to improve his learning, well done Elliott.  

3BE Beau N For always giving your best and applying your positive attitude to all areas of learning. Well done Beau! 

3DO Angelina For completing work to a very high standard and always has an enthusiastic attitude towards all aspects of learning. 
Keep up the great effort Angelina! 

3BA Zac For completing all work efficiently, improving his book work presentation and taking feedback on board. Zac enjoys 
extra challenges and remains focused when working independently. Well done on a great first term Zac! 

4DS Renee For writing and revising her narrative to make it so much more engaging for the reader.  Well done Renee! 

4LO Liam For his well-presented and well researched homework. Liam found some very interesting facts about the First Fleet 
as well as Saint Patrick. Great work Liam! 

5CA Matthew For writing a very interesting information text on the Eureka Stockade and independently researching information on 
Ukraine. Well done Matthew! 

5MI Giuliana For her amazing information text on the Eureka Stockade. You wrote such interesting facts in detailed paragraphs, I 
love reading it! You should be so proud of your hard work. Well done Giuliana! 

6CH Diesel For the high quality presentation skills he used to make his ñFamous Australiansò project and for the effort he has 
been putting in to learn new times tables. 

6SL Will For writing convincing arguments that wearing your own clothes is better than wearing a school uniform. Great 
ideas Will! 

6RO Declan For his kind and caring nature towards other students. Declan is always looking to help others who are in need. 
Well done Declan! 
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When you are visiting the Church over the Easter 
period, please take the time to look at our students 
wonderful work which is displayed in the foyer  of 
the Church.
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YEAR 5 SUSTAINABILITY EXCURSION 

MELBOURNE INTERNATIONAL FLOWER AND 

GARDEN SHOW 
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